## NAME: GRADE:

#### The Presentation of Jesus In The Temple

It was the law among the Jews that after the first child was born in a family, he should be brought to the Temple. God once told the Israelites that the first-born belonged to him. The parents would offer a sacrifice to God as a sign that they were buying the child back. A rich man would offer a lamp, but a poor man might give a pair of young pigeons for the sacrifice. When Jesus was forty days old, Mary and Joseph brought him to the temple; and as Joseph the carpenter was not a rich man, they gave for the child as an offering a pair of a young pigeons.

At that time there lived in Jerusalem a man of God named Simeon. The Lord had spoken to him and had said to him that he would not die until the Anointed King had come. The word Christ means "Anointed." On a certain day the spirit of the lord told Simeon to go to the Temple. There he saw for the first time the promised Christ. He took the little child Jesus in his arms and thanked God for letting him see the Redeemer. Then he said, "Now, O Lord, you may let your servant die in peace, for my eyes have seen your salvation, which you have sent to all people a light to give light to all nations, the glory of your people Israel."

When Mary and Joseph heard this, they wondered. Simeon gave them a blessing in the name of the Lord, and he said to Mary, "this little one shall cause many in Israel to fall and rise again. Many shall speak against him; and sorrow shall Peirce your heart like a sword."

All this was to happen later when Mary would see her son dying on the cross.

A very old women whose name was Anna, and to whom God spoke as to a prophet, also saw, through the help of the Holy Spirit, that this little child was Christ the Lord, and she gave thanks to God for this grace. So, early in the life of Jesus, God showed to a few that this little child would become the savior of his people and of the world.

#### Luke 2: 41-52

#### **CHAPTER 5: THE PRESENTATION OF JESUS.**

# 1) WHAT WAS THE LAW AMONG JEWS AFTER THE FIRST CHILD WAS BORN?

## 2) WHO DID THE FIRST CHILD BELONG TO?

## 3) HOW OLD WAS JESUS WHEN HE WAS FIRST BROUGHT TO THE TEMPLE?

#### 4) WHAT DID THE LORD PROMISE SIMEON?

## 5) WHAT TYPES OF SACRIFICES DID THE PARENTS OFFER?

## 6) WHAT DID SIMEON SAY TO MARY?

## 7) WHAT DO YOU THINK THAT MEANS?

